## SYRACUSE UNIVERSITY

## DEPARTMENT OF RELIGION

316 H. B. CROUSE HALL | SYRACUSE, NEW YORK 13210 315/423-3861

January 21, 1976

Professor Walter Capps
Department of Religious Studies
University of California, Santa Barbara
Santa Barbara, California 93106

Dear Walter:

Thank you for your letter of January 8, 1975 and the news that you and yours, tuba included, had a safe and enjoyable trip back to the West Coast. I have had nothing but expressions of complete delight about your semester with us from faculty and students alike. It was just one of those very good things personally and professionally which will be long and fondly remembered.

I'm sending on in this letter your lest paycheck from January and we will forward an additional one in the amount of \$500 for your travel expenses. It is clear that it will not cover the entire expenses of your trip but, as your contract letter specifies, we are only authorized to request up to the stipulated amount.

I have shared your letter with Jim and others. Dave and Donna were delighted to find the house ready to step right into! Donna said to me that the neighbors went on so about "the Capps" she may develop an inferiority complex.

Say "hello" to all, Walter, and have a great quarter. Thanks for everything.

Cordially,

Ronald R. Cavanagh

RRC:rsk Encs.